

## City of Concord, New Hampshire

## OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

TO:

Members of City Council

FROM:

Mayor Bouley

DATE:

September 20, 2021

RE:

Everett Arena Advisory Committee Appointment

I propose the appointment of the following individual to the Everett Arena Advisory Committee. If approved Mr. Cain will serve as the Youth Hockey Representative for a three-year term to expire October 31, 2024.

• Jeffrey M. Cain, 231 Portsmouth Street, Concord. Mr. Cain's letter of interest is attached.

In accordance with Section 18 of the City Council Rules, these proposed appointments are being distributed to City Council as information in advance of formal action at the October 12, 2021 City Council meeting.

Jeffrey M. Cain 231 Portsmouth St Concord, NH 03301

To whom it may concern,

I am writing this letter to express my interest in joining the Everett Arena Advisory Board. I grew up playing youth hockey and High School Hockey at the Everett arena over 40 years ago and have been involved with the arena ever since. After graduating high school I was fortunate to play hockey at the collegiate level at New England College. I worked at the arena as my summer job while in college in the early 90's. After graduating college in 1994 I began playing men's league at the Everett Arena in the Capital City Hockey League, a league I have run for the past 15 years and still play in to this day.

I am currently the President of the Concord Youth Hockey Association, head coach of our 2010 Premier team and assistant coach for the Concord High School boys varsity team. I consider the Everett Arena my second home and would enjoy the opportunity to become actively involved in the future success of the arena by serving on the advisory board.

If you have any questions or would like to discuss my interest in the board please feel free to contact me at 603-396-7274.

Sincerely,

Jeffrey M. Cain
President, Concord Youth Hockey